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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

May 6, 2013
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Sue Bannon, Paul Snyder, David Bryk, Paul Salvatore, Warren Woldorf, and Borough Council Liaison, Larry Auerweck.   

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 6:55 P.M.
NEW BUSINESS
Old Comcast Building Plan
Mr. Craig noted that the Commission has received a plan from Jodie Smith for the old Comcast building at 139 N. State Street, to expand from 2300 to 3600 square feet, plus the removal of several outbuildings.  There are no identified waivers or variances on the plan.  Mr. Craig that the Commission would review the plans at the next meeting, assuming all the reviews and comments have been received.  Mr. Woldorf said he had not seen any variances, but there might be setback issues with the additions.  Mr. Craig said that there are a few nonconformities.  Mr. Woldorf asked Mr. Craig to question the engineer about the side setback issue, in ordinance section 802.A.
Mr. Salvatore made a motion that the Planning Commission accept the land development plans submitted by Jodie Smith for 139 N. State Street, dated April 24, 2013.  Ms. Bannon seconded the motion, which was approved 6-0 by the Commission.  Mr. Craig will send the plan to the Borough engineer.
OLD BUSINESS

Sign Ordinance

Mr. Craig summarized that the Planning Commission would not set A-frame sign standards, but would review sign plans/designs and make recommendations to Council.  He said he thought that the sign ordinance would need to be changed to include the review of signs by the Planning Commission.  
Mr. Woldorf said that sign specifications are set in the sign ordinance, and that review by the Commission would relinquish the role of the Zoning Officer.  Mr. Craig said that Council was more comfortable with the Commission making sign recommendations to them.  Mr. Woldorf said he had no problem with the PC reviewing A-frame signs, but did not want to re-word the ordinance.  He suggested establishing sign design guidelines rather than changing the ordinance.  Mr. Craig suggested that the Planning Commission review the aesthetics of signs, rather like HARB.
Mr. Salvatore suggested that the Planning Commission review signs and make recommendations, which would be sent to the Zoning Officer, then to Council.  Mr. Craig noted that review and recommendation by the Planning Commission to Council would be the same process that HARB uses, as it is also an advisory entity.  

Mr. Woldorf suggested that the first step in the review of a sign seemed to be with the Zoning Officer, who in turn would send the sign along to the Commission for further review.  Mr. Salvatore agreed that the process should begin with the Zoning Officer.  Mr. Craig said he would consult with the solicitor regarding the legality of the process.  Mr. Woldorf said that if standard signs came in, Commission review might not be necessary.
Ms. Bannon noted that Yardley Borough is passing an A-frame sign ordinance, and that discussion of the issue was timely, as there may be feedback from local businesses regarding the Yardley ordinance.  Mr. Woldorf said he had read the Yardley ordinance, which was written in legalese, and noted that it did not include permits or fees.
Mr. Craig asked Mr. Woldorf to create verbiage for the ordinance for an A-frame review process to include review by the Zoning Officer, Planning Commission, and Council, in that order, to be presented to Council.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. Snyder made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of April 1, 2013, with the following change:  
· Page 1, under Sign Ordinance, first paragraph:  add “said” between “Mr. Craig” and “that.”
Mr. Bryk seconded the motion, which was approved 5-0 by the Board, with abstention by Mr. Woldorf.
PUBLIC COMMENT – There was no public comment.  
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Mr. Woldorf, seconded by Ms. Bannon, the meeting was adjourned at 7:36pm.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 3, 2013 at 7:00 P.M.  
Respectfully submitted,

______________________

Leslie P. Dunleavy
Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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